



Reaching Children with the Gospel of Jesus Christ since 1947

KEEP THE MAIN THING THE MAIN THING

Set your mind on things above, not on things on the earth.

Colossians 3:2 (NKJV)

In the early hours of July 4th of this year, raging floodwaters came and ravaged Camp Mystic, a Christian girls camp in Hunt, Texas. Along with dozens of others along the Guadalupe River, 27 young girls and counselors from the camp were killed in the torrent. We here at **Mountain View** are praying for the camp and all of the others who were injured or lost their lives.

As is common with online news stories, the comments came pouring in. Aside from all the thoughts and prayers, it was distressing to see comments that sought to politicize the event, specifically to blame and judge without having all the facts. There were also claims of racism and privilege in regards to the camp, specifically. Never mind that over a hundred people were dead with many more missing. Forget that anguished families had their lives turned upside down while they frantically searched for their loved ones or planned funerals.

At Camp Mystic, so many young lives were cut short. Many of those who survived witnessed horrors that will stay with them forever. But these malicious comments sought to focus on the topical, trendy aspects of the tragedy. They didn't focus on what really mattered at the moment - the loss of human lives and more lives changed forever.

They didn't keep the main thing the main thing, which was so much death and the grief of hundreds of people affected by this tragedy.

This is so easy for us to do in our everyday lives. We focus on the dark side of things, the unimportant aspects of issues, instead of what really matters - Jesus and what He did for us on the cross. It's even easy for us to do this with our Christian brothers and sisters.

We continue to lift up Camp Mystic and everyone affected by this tragedy. God, please help us to keep the Main Thing the Main Thing.





Honor Loved Ones with a Living Memorial or In Honor Gift!

Here's an opportunity to show your love for someone special, and benefit **Mountain View Bible Camp** at the same time! If you'd like to donate to **MVBC** *In Memory of* or *In Honor of* someone, simply print & fill out the coupon below and return it with your donation. You can also write it out if you wish. **Memorials and Honors will appear in future newsletters.** If you'd like to remain anonymous, that's fine too, just let us know. Many thanks!

IN MEMORY OF / IN HONOR OF

(Please Circle One)

Mr./Mrs./Miss				Check
Given by: Mr./Mrs./Miss				here if you'd like to remain
Address:				anonymous
City:	State:	Zip:	Date:	



WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE THIS NEWSLETTER ELECTRONICALLY?

Now that **Mountain View's** newsletter is only produced online, you can read it by viewing it or downloading it from the camp's website. If you'd like an e-mailed copy, just let us know by sending your e-mail address to **MVBC_BREN@protonmail.com**.

Also, please tell us if there's someone you know who'd like to receive the newsletter, or if you'd like to be removed from the e-mailing list - thanks!



Board of Directors

Rose Rode, President
William Zepp, Vice President
Al Rode, Jr., Treasurer
Shon & Bren Shaffer(Secretary),
Executive Directors

Ron McGee Thom Whitcomb

Emeritus

Walter Carr

Charles Horn

Irvin Schmidt